From: Melanie Austin <melaustin726@yahoo.com>

**Sent:** Monday, January 25, 2010 9:19 PM **To:** secretary <a href="mailto:secretary@CFTC.gov">secretary@CFTC.gov</a>

**Subject:** Regulation of Retail Forex

## RIN 3038-AC61

Dear Sir or Madam,

I disagree with the proposed leverage reduction regulation. If that proposal is passed, is will drastically limit the number of retail customers who are able to participate on the Forex Market. Many people, mysefl included, like the opportunity to invest with leverage at 100:1. It is the responsibility of the retail customer, not CFTC, to determine what kind of leverage is appropriate for their trading style and risk tolerence.

Sincerely, Melanie Roberson